# **Our Community**

Dear Solera Homeowners,

It was recently brought to my attention many homeowners are not sure of the process for joining the monthly open session board meeting. The best way to join this meeting is from your resident portal account for Solera at Stallion Mountain. You can create an account by visiting:

#### https:soleraatstallionmountain.connectresident.com

Once the resident portal account is created and you login, you'll see a calendar from the home dashboard page in the top right. When you click on the calendar date of the board meeting (in this case, our next BoD meeting is on Wednesday, 11 June, at 5 PM), you will see an option to click on the link to join the Virtual Microsoft Teams meeting at 5 PM.

If the hyperlink to the meeting is not working for some reason, you should also try copying the entire link, which is quite long, and pasting into your web browser.

Once you have connected to Microsoft Teams, you should be able to click to be let into the meeting or meeting lobby, at which point the community manager should be able to see you in the lobby and let you in for access to the virtual meeting.

Please make sure you have your computer volume up to hear the dialogue, and you should have a view of many of the board members.

Unfortunately, it is usually too difficult to get all seven board members within the frame. We look forward to having you attend the next meeting.

—David Testa

## **Editorial**

### Happy June!

Our poor swimming pool! It seems she keeps quitting on us. This is what happens as we age; some of our parts stop working.



Luckily, we have a great BoD and on-site manager keeping track of our amenities to ensure they stay in working condition!

The non-working swimming pool has caused some residents to express extreme displeasure with the BoD and OM. We're old enough to know during tough times in our lives, yelling or insulting someone to vent our frustration is pointless, as well as rude. The BoD and OM cannot physically fix the problems, only find solutions. The pool company must do the fixing, and we are not their only customer. Let's have compassion and show more respect for those who work many hours and so diligently for us!

I found some old newsletters from 2018 on my computer. I had the best time reviewing old photos and stories; hence the drawing at the top of the column. I went back to extract information from the 2018 pages for Tom Davey and they have completely disappeared! Oops. Sorry Tom!

Thank you to the newsletter staff and especially Irais for keeping our newsletter afloat when I'm absent. Thank you to Neil for another ride to hospital and a battery for my garage door opener! Neighbors helping neighbors! Just gotta love it!

─Vicki

### NEWSLETTER STAFF



Vicki Oliver, Editor

Irais Chavarin, Honorary Assistant Editor
Lynne Ebenkamp, Secretary/Writer
Neil Ewing, Head Proofreader
Sam Wagmeister, Writer
Joe Fitzpatrick, Writer
Bill Turner, Writer/Flag Coordinator